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Summer 2025     8 Ender Newsletter      Issue 17 
 

PEACE ARCH CURLING CENTRE 
1475 Anderson Street White Rock BC 

manager@peacearchcurling.com 

www.peacearchcurling.com 

 T: 604 531 0244 

 

Did you Know? 
 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

August 18th  

REGISTRATION OPENS-  

When a league is full the returning 

teams have first right back.  If you 

have not registered by 

September 1st then, any other 

registrations will be honored.  

September 17 – 19  

On ice clinics -hopefully 

September 20  

TRY CURLING EVENT – 2 sessions 

Farewell Candlelight 

  

To all my friends at The Peace Arch 
Curling Club, thank you so much 
for the wonderful send off. Thank 
you to those who organized my 
going away party, it was beyond 
the best! I have made some 
wonderful friends over the past 
several years and hope we can 
keep in touch. I am hoping to help 
the new fellows transition in their 
role serving the Club. They have 
some new exciting ideas but also 
plan on keeping things the same, I 
hope everyone can help make this 
transition smooth for them.  

Thank you all so much, with all my 
love Patti 

 

 
Day Of Champions Results 

 

Fantastic event on the Day of Champions.  Our 

novice players battled hard, and we congratulate 

them for showing up and the A final went to team 

Icicles beating the league winner the Ice Pack! The 

B final was won by Sheet Storm.  

 

The women’s game was won by Harvey Renner in a 

close match against team Skinner.   

 

Men’ s A was won by Team Kavanagh/Paul. 

Men’s B was won by the Icemakers 

Men’s C was won by McNulty 

 

Senators Final was won by team Moe who upset the 

league champion Chernenkoff.  

 

Throughout the day the open leagues had semi 

finals against each other and the open champion 

was won by Wednesday team Henry over Friday’s 

team Makasoff.  

 

Lots of excitement and fellowship amongst new 

curlers and new friendships made! 

mailto:manager@peacearchcurling.com
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            Our Supporters 

Special Thanks to our advertisers in 

the club.  

Try to visit, purchase, and mention 

where you saw their sign! 

Asahi Canada 

Oceana Parc 

  Henry Drilling/D&B Auger 

KPU University 

Schill Insurance 

Barnes Wheaton GM 

Aspira Pacifica/Peninsula 

IG Wealth Management-Rick Floer 

Weeks Insurance 

Christine and Blaine Makasoff  

Fedewich & Witt Notary 

Trevor Halford -MLA 

Peace Arch News 

MNP 

Crystal Hearing 

Larry Dyok  

Murray Hyundai- White Rock 

 

      Support these Advertisers 

If you know a company that wants 

exposure let our manager know.  

 

 

 

Support our Club Fundraisers 

 Turn your dimes into dollars for PACC 

PACC now has an account with Return-It Express.  Just bag and drop 

your returnable beverage containers in a clear plastic bag - no 

sorting required.  Tip:  only put a maximum of 12 glass bottles in a 

bag to prevent breakage.  NOTE:  We will be penalized $1 for any 

garbage in the bag or any unaccepted containers (e.g. American 

drink containers, buttermilk or whipping cream containers). 

Take your bags to the express check-in at either of our local  

Return-It depots and print off a PACC label using our phone number 

– 604-531-0244 – to access the account on the tablet. Stick label 

on and scan code.    

REMEMBER – EVEN THOUGH THE CLUB IS CLOSED IN THE SUMMER, YOU CAN 

STILL DEPOSIT YOUR CONTAINERS AND SUPPORT THE FUNDRAISER. 

A thermometer on the office window shows our progress - $804.00 

Reverse Draw – Winners Circle 

Doug Holmyard  1st out $20 

Crystal Furgala   25th out $25 

Sandra Mahaffy  75th out $25 

Adrian Philips   100th out $100 

Guent Driedger  125th out $25 

Ed Krivicich  150th out $50 

D&D Harris  200th out $100 

Mark Evans  250th out $50 

Team HRH   275th out $25 

Dale Alary  290th out $50 

Ken Trask  299th out $100 

Gloria Trimble  300th out $1000 

Congratulations to all winners and thanks for participating.  

 
 
 

https://peacearch.curling.io/en/admin/curlers/12290-ed-krivicich
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            Lounge Available to Rent 

 
As a Curler of the club, you get a 25% discount on 
rental of the lounge. We have hosted: weddings, 
receptions, celebrations of life, and 

   parties of all sorts.  

 

          
 

 

Volunteer to help support your 

club! 

Opportunities are: 

Board of Directors/League Reps 

Schools field trips 

Vacuuming lounge/mopping 

side boards 

Junior curling coordinator 

Rental Coordinator 

Volunteer Coordinator 

Bonspiels 

Summer cleaning 

Club maintenance 

Fundraising 

Social Media 

Photography of events 

Club Coaching 

 

Next Season – 2025-2026 – Managers Musings 

Thanks again to all the PACC curlers for their support this 

year as I gain more insight to the Business of Curling.  Yes, 

we are a business and there is a need to find sources of 

revenue so we can repair our infrastructure.  We are looking 

at around 1.6 million over the next 5 years to replace parts 

that are wearing out. Any ideas for fundraising on a large 

scale are welcome.  We have some immediate needs 

(condenser, chiller, other plant issues) and long-term ones 

such as the floor and brine lines.  

I am hoping to expand our Novice league on Saturday to 2 

draws.  Looking for veteran curlers to join (no charge) as a 

fifth to coach and mentor teams that want a dedicated 

spare and assistance in developing their game.   

Monday/Sunday night is an opportunity to either run a new 

night novice league or use the time for clinics.  Otherwise, 

we are almost at capacity.  

We will be having more Saturday night Curling Socials and if 

there is a demand maybe a curling into the new year 

event.  

Continue to welcome and support those new faces in the 

club. We are a friendly club and keep it up.   

See you all next year – Ross and the Optimal Ice Crew 

Curl BC Fees 2025-2026 

Curl Canada has increased their fee to $5 after 20 years of 
no increases.  Next year the total cost will be $27. Curl BC 
$21, Insurance $1, and Curl Can $5.  This fee will be 
increasing over the next few years to a total of $30.  Funds 
to go towards curling development.   
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LEAGUE WINNERS 

THE FOLLOWING TEAMS WON THEIR RESPECTIVE LEAGUES 

MONDAY SENATORS - CHERNENKOFF 

MONDAY NIGHT OPEN - KAVANAGH 

MONDAY APPY LEAGUE - HARVEY-RENNER 

TUESDAY NIGHT MEN - THE PICKLED EGGS 

WEDNESDAY SENATORS - TURNER 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT OPEN – TAKE OUT FOR FOUR 

THURSDAY DAY LADIES – L. MOE 

THURSDAY NIGHT MEN – CLOCKWORK ORANGE 

FRIDAY DAY OPEN – ESSIAMBRE  

FRIDAY NIGHT OPEN – MAKASOFF  

SATURDAY NOVICE – THE ICE PACK 
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OTHER NEWS 

The City of White Rock is having a by-election, and we are looking for 2 candidates who would be 

supportive of the curling club.  Additionally, for Citizens of White Rock there is a budget survey at 

www.talkwhiterock.ca/budget2026 

An opportunity to have your say in how the city spends your tax dollars.  

The club has been working on having fees for games to be equal across all leagues. To accomplish 

this goal, a small increase in some leagues this year.  The board has decided to use a more user 

pay model, so the building fee has been incorporated into league rates.  

The club has an infrastructure grant application in process, as we must deal with an aging 

building.  We are going to be replacing, next summer, the evaporator (outside of bar) as it is at 

end of life.  Through hard work, and your generous donations we have our half of the money 

needed for the grant. Looking for experienced fundraising members who can think outside of the 

box. 

New Leagues… 

We will be offering a Friday Appy league for those curlers who don’t want to stay up late.   

It will start at 4:00 or 4:30 pm and potentially be 6 ends or 8 depending on Friday night 

registration.  

Registration starts August 18th – get your name in on the leagues you want. Preference given to 

returning teams.  League reps will be reaching out soon to remind you.  The sooner leagues are 

filled then I can find the gaps to create learn to curl events.  

http://www.talkwhiterock.ca/budget2026

